
Holy Family Pastoral Council Meeting 

November 17, 2021 

Present:  Jean Schram, Jim Stewart, Mike VanderSanden, Fr. Ryan, Chuck Hornung, Mike Immel, Chris 

Dudzinski, Elaine Graf, Brian Seil, Susana Ocampo, Patty King, Mike Bauer, Michelle Luebtke, Julie Baltz, 

Fr. Ed 

Absent: Erick Contreras, Lori Ludwig,  

October minutes approved as written with addition of Mike Bauer to those in attendance. 

New Business 
Michelle provided updates for the council on Stewardship/Administration/Building and Grounds Report 
 Octoberfest did have a $1000 profit and provided fellowship 
 Day of the Dead event 
 Living Nativity December 5th – about 200 tickets remaining 
 Posadas 16th – 24th 
 Our Lady of Guadalupe – December 12th 
 Gala May 4th– Strictly a fund raiser 
Administration 
 New church directory 
  Reaching out to local photography business 
  1700 Families in 2012 
 Carmen up to 20 hours a week from 15 
 Kelsey Carter- help bolster young adult ministries 
 Terry Drake – new front desk person.  Doing well.  
Building and Grounds 
 Staff is doing well. 
 Facility study has been going on for about 1-1/2 years 
  Will share information with council in January 
 
 Many site projects on going: 

St. Peter 
  Repaired roof 
  Updated signage 
 

St. Mary had tall fence removed. 
New flooring Rectory kitchen 
Holy Family Outreach center has an updated sign 

 
Holy Family 

  Updated carpeting 
  Beams stained 
  New phone system 
  Re-stained west side entry doors. 
  Church lighting – January 5th 
  Updated church sign with mass times 
 



Sacred Heart 
  Completed hearing loop. 
  New lighting  
  Updating mass time on signs 
  Repairing pews – sticky varnish 
 

Presentation 
  Updated signage 
  Leak was repaired that lead to plaster repair 
  Fence taken down 
 

Our Risen Savior 
Bulbs in basement 

  Potential project on south parking lot 
 
Rectory update – Fr. Ryan 

November 1st was closing 

Capelle and Diedrich will be doing the work 

Tom Groeshel is working with contractor to represent the parish 

Late April early May ceremony for the new rectory 

Sacred Heart will house 4 Priests during construction projects 

Fr Ryan will remain at St. Peters 

Strategic Plan Sub Committee 

 Met in November to discuss how to formulate the proposed survey. 

 Four Aspects of a Dynamic Catholic by Matthew Kelly will be guiding the survey process. 

 There will be a target audience for the survey. 

  i.e Regular attending parishioners, different cultures, and marital status 

  Maybe town hall meetings with these groups to gain more insight 

  Deploy survey in early 2022 

 

New Business 
Christmas gathering during the December 15th meeting in the priest area was planned. 
Misc. 
More requests for communion to the home bound. 
Significant need for volunteers in homebound ministry 
Thanksgiving ministry was discussed. 

 Over 400 people have signed up. A waiting list is being used for additional requests 
 Parishioners and non-Parishioners take advantage of the service 
 
Closing prayer for December:  Mike Bauer 
Closing Prayer:  Elaine Graf 


